
CITY OF LYNDON 

MINUTES OF CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

MONDAY, AUGUST 24, 2009 

 

 

The Council Meeting was called to order by Mayor Susan Barto at 6:00.  The Council said the 

Pledge of Allegiance. Those present: Jim Baker, Terry Brooke, Betsy Kramer, Becky Ricketts, 

Tom Solley, Mary Watson and Phil Worsley and City Attorney John Singler. 

 

Motion and a second were made to approve the minutes of the July 27, 2009 Council Meeting. 

Motion carried unanimously. 

 

The Treasurer’s Report was given and will be filed for audit. 

 

Motion and a second were made to approve Municipal Order #11.7. Motion carried 

unanimously.  

 

ORDINANCE #7-27-09 – Case Nos. 9906, 10036, 10415, 10416, 12895 & 12896 – 

Amendments to Land Development Code – Mr. Singler explained the city recently received 

two more amendments to the Land Development Code and the council can table the 2
nd

 reading 

to the September Council Meeting. A motion and a second were made to table the 2
nd

 reading to 

the September Council Meeting. Motion carried unanimously.  

 

OTHER BUSINESS –  

 

Mayor Barto mentioned the quote she recently received from QK4 to add an eastbound right turn 

lane at Whipps Mill and Lagrange Rd. Further discussion will take place at the September 

Caucus. 

 

Jim Baker mentioned the fundraiser for the Phyllis Knight Walk/Run and how the City could 

possibly donate. Discussion was held. The Mayor gave an Application of Funding to Mr. Baker 

to have the fire department complete and submit to the City so that information can be supplied 

for a possible Municipal Order approval. 

 

Mary Watson referenced Middletown’s Main Street beautification for an idea for Lyndon’s Core 

Business Area Beautification. She asked if the City can find out what company did the work for 

Middletown. The Mayor stated Metro and the State funded most of the work.  The Mayor said 

she will get that information for the next Caucus for discussion. 

 

Becky Ricketts asked the Mayor if the Council could get a copy of the crime reports each month 

from the Chief of Police. The Mayor added Metro also responds to calls so the Graymoor –

Devondale Police Dept. report would not be fully accurate on all reports called in. The Mayor 

said she will show the council the reports she receives.  

 

Betsy Kramer added that she would like to see a link to the Neighborhood Watch groups on the 

City’s website to keep residents aware of what information they have on recent crime in their 

areas. The Mayor considered and also mentioned a link to the Metro Watch website through the 

Metro Police Department. Ms. Kramer also asked if the City could add more mph signs in 

Lyndon, preferably to Wood Rd. The Mayor stated there is a certain measurement between signs 

but will consider. 



 

Mary Watson asked what happened to the JCPenney photos the council had made several years 

ago. The Mayor stated they were in the office yet the council members have changed since then. 

There are new photos of the current council on the website. 

 

Ms. Watson also inquired about a fatal accident on Lagrange Rd. near Blue Vale. She said there 

was debris left on the side of the road that needed to be picked up. The Mayor said she will have 

this inspected. 

 

FLOOR OPEN TO PUBLIC:    

 

No one was present to speak 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

 

The Mayor asked the council to recognize the next Caucus Meeting and Council Meetings.  

 

ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m. 

        

              

       

       ____________________________________ 

       Susan Barto, Mayor 

 

ATTEST: 

 

_______________________________ 

Stacey Woodward, City Clerk 


